
 

 

 

 
March 31, 2025 

 Informal RFB #24/25-20087 
 

ATTENTION:  PROSPECTIVE BIDDERS 
NOTICE INVITING BIDS:  MAST PARK MERRY-GO-ROUND REPLACEMENT – 

CONSTRUCTION ONLY 

WORK TO BE DONE: The City of Santee, hereinafter referred to as “City”, is requesting bids 
for provision of all labor, materials, equipment, and performing all work necessary and 
incidental to MAST PARK MERRY-GO-ROUND REPLACEMENT – CONSTRUCTION 
ONLY. 
 
BID DUE DATE: Thursday, April 17, 2025, by 1:00 P.M. in the Office of the City Clerk, 10601 
Magnolia Avenue, Building 3, Santee, CA 92071. Late bids will be returned unopened.  
 
Informal RFB DOCUMENTS may be examined and obtained on the City’s website at 
www.cityofsanteeca.gov Bid Opportunities, requested from Heather Heckman, Senior 
Management Analyst, at hheckman@cityofsanteeca.gov , or picked up in the City’s 
Community Services Department. 
 
Payment Bond (Material and Labor) Bond: 100% (if applicable 
 

LICENSES, PERMITS and/or CERTIFICATIONS:  

 State of California Contractor’s License Classification A, B, C61-D12, or C61-D34 (at time of bid) 

 Playcraft System Certified Installer (at time of bid) 

 City of Santee Business License (at time of award)  
 
SB854 and Labor Code sections 1725.5 and 1771.1: Contractors and subcontractors must 
be registered with State of California Department of Industrial Relations (DIR) to be able to 
bid, be awarded and perform this public works contract. Information about these 
requirements and the new public works program regarding registration, compliance 
monitoring, administration and enforcement of prevailing wage laws are available on the DIR 
website at: http://www.dir.ca.gov/Public-Works/PublicWorks.html 
 
PREVAILING WAGE RATES: Yes per http://www.dir.ca.gov/oprl/pwd/ 
 
CERTIFICATES OF INSURANCE: Yes, upon award of Contract. 
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[Type here] 
 

QUESTIONS pertaining to this RFB must be submitted in writing to Heather Heckman, Senior 
Management Analyst, at hheckman@cityofsanteeca.gov or facsimile (619) 562-4189 by 
12:00 P.M. on April 11, 2025. 
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